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LWVCNM to consider  

Transparency Issues during  

March Presentation 
 

NM Foundation for Open Government 

(FOG) President Gregory Williams, 

J.D., will address the LWVCNM Lunch-

eon Unit Meeting on Thursday, March 

9th, 11:45 am, at the MCM Eleganté, 2020 Menaul Blvd 

NE.  Mr. Williams will highlight the importance of 

transparency in ensuring the public access to knowledge 

of government operations.   

NMFOG is a non-profit organization with a single mis-

sion — to help the general public, students, educators, 

public officials, media and legal professionals under-

stand, obtain and exercise: 

 their rights and responsibilities under New Mexico 

“sunshine laws” – the Inspection of Public Records 

Act, Open Meetings Act and Arrest Record Informa-

tion Act. 
 

 their rights under the federal Freedom of Information 

Act. 
 

 their First Amendment rights. 

 

Current NMFOG programs include providing informa-

tion about sunshine laws, educating citizens and public 

officials about open government, lobbying for stronger 

freedom-of-information laws, arguing for court decisions 

that uphold public access, ensuring the ‘fine print’ in re-

cords and meetings policies is citizen-friendly, and rec-
ognizing open-government champions. 
 

LWV Positions addressing transparency issues include 

Citizens Right to Know and Citizens’ Participation 

(LWVUS), Transparency in State and Local Govern-

ments to include Open Meetings, Inspection of Public 

Records, government manager Training and Evaluation 

with respect to Transparency, and Public invitation to 

Comment on local issues and budgets (LWVNM).  

 

Mr. Williams has 20 years of experience in the areas of 

commercial litigation, general tort litigation, employ-

ment law, media law, products liability, premises liabil-

ity, personal injury, auto dealership defense, and govern-

mental entity defense.   He is the current President of the 

Board of Directors for the New Mexico Foundation for 

Open Government, a non-profit corporation dedicated to 

the principles of open government in New Mexico.  In 

2008 he received the William S. Dixon First Amendment 

Freedom Award for his legal work in the area of open 

government.  Mr. Williams is also a member and former 

President of the Board of Directors of the Alumni Asso-

ciation of the University of New Mexico School of Law. 

Mr. Williams is an Albuquerque native with degrees 

from Princeton University (B.A. 1991) and the Univer-

sity of New Mexico (J.D. 1995).  While at the University 

of New Mexico, he was the Editor-in-Chief for the New 

Mexico Law Review. 
 

Please make reservations for the  

March 9th Luncheon Unit Meeting by emailing  

lunch@lwvcnm.org or by calling the LWVCNM  

office (884-8441) by 10:00 am Monday, March 6th.  

Please specify a vegetarian meal, if preferred.  

 

NM Ethics Watch to Address  

March LWVCNM NE Heights Unit    
 

Douglas Carver, J.D., Executive Director of NM Ethics 

Watch will address the March 27th NE Heights unit 

meeting.  NM Ethics Watch, founded in 2016 and is a 

non-partisan organization dedicated to promoting ethics 

and accountability in government and public life in New 

Mexico.                                        Continued on page 2…. 
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Office Hours 

March 

Monday - Friday 

10 am to Noon 

 

 

March 2017 
 

 

Thursday, March 2nd  5:30 pm Board Meeting 

 Landmark Apartments, Library 

 6303 Indian School Rd NE   

 

Monday,  March 6th    10:00 am    Luncheon Reservation Deadline  

 

Thursday, March 9th  1 1:45 am Luncheon Meeting  

 MCM Eleganté Hotel Albuquerque  

 2020 Menaul NE    

 

Friday, March 10th   11:45 am Women’s History Month  

 Capitol Rotunda    Celebration 

    

Monday, March 27th   10:00 am NE Heights Unit 

 La Vida Llena 

 10501 Lagrima de Oro Road NE 

NM Ethics Watch to Address March LWVCNM NE 

Heights Unit   ….Continued from page 3     
 

NMEW believes that ethical governance and good gov-

ernance go hand in hand – necessary elements to create 

a just society and economic opportunity for all. NMEW 

advances its mission through research, litigation, policy 

advocacy, and media outreach.  NMEW will work to 

establish a more robust disclosure regime in the state so that the public can 

better monitor whether those running the state are working for the people, or 

for themselves.  LWV Positions addressing Ethics Issues include Money in 

Politics, Campaign Finance, and Transparency.   
 

Mr. Carver was named the first Executive Director of New Mexico Ethics 

Watch in July 2016. Prior to coming to Ethics Watch, Mr. Carver worked for 

five years as a staff attorney for the New Mexico Legislative Council Service, 

where his responsibilities included working with the Legislative Ethics Com-

mittee, serving on two impeachment subcommittees formed by the House of 

Representatives, and drafting legislation concerning ethics and elections. He 

was also the lead staff attorney for the Courts, Corrections and Justice Com-

mittee, and the Criminal Justice Reform Subcommittee and had prior experi-

ence working for the New Mexico Judicial Standards Commission. Mr. Carver 

is a graduate of Yale University, Trinity College Dublin, the University of New 

Mexico School of Law, and a Fellow of the American Academy in Rome. 

 

The LWVCNM NE Heights Unit will meet Monday 3/27/17 at 10:00 am at La 

Vida Llena, 10501 Lagrima de Oro NE. 
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Women’s History Month Celebration-Update 

 

This is a great opportunity to tour the Capitol and to 

leave a message for YOUR Legislators…. 
 

As you may recall, the League is joining with organiza-

tions across New Mexico to celebrate Women’s History 

Month on March 10th at the Round House.  Here is a 

brief note from the organizing committee which includes 

Albuquerque-NOW, SWLC, AAUW, Albuquerque Cen-

ter for Peace and Justice, SWOP, and the League of 

Women Voters(R)! 

 

The committee is firming up details of program.  

 VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED! 

 

Tabling is from 10-3.  There are 5 tables and 20 chairs. 

There will be two power strips.  We will be in the SE 

Foyer hallway going into the Rotunda.  Linda Laswell 

will be there before 8 AM so that you may bring your 

Banner to be hung by the Capitol staff. The best entrance 

for drop off is on SE side of Capitol, off of Paseo de 

Peralta heading north.  

 

Time is really limited and legislators have been invited 

to speak as well.  It is possible the program can 

start @ 11:45 am and run until 1:00pm. 

 

To volunteer contact Judith Binder,  bjudy@unm.edu  

Women’s History Month 

 

This month we celebrate the history of women.  As we 

take a look back this month, let’s also look to the future.  

The Women’s March on Washington in January took 

place to put the new administration and Congress on no-

tice that we are watching their agenda and ready to take 

action when we see any challenge to the liberties which 

were hard won.  Women’s health issues are forefront, as 

well as individual liberty, environment, immigration, 

worker’s rights, etc.  Among the five candidates who 

competed for the presidency, the administration forgets 

that a majority of eight million more Americans voted 

for another candidate and another party (Time Politics, 

Nov 9, 2017).  Their electoral victory, though lawful, 

does not give them a mandate to change every law they 

are opposed to, nor to change the Constitution’s faith in 

equality, justice, and liberty set forth two centuries ago.   

The league’s highest mission is to encourage participa-

tion in our democracy.  The best approach we can take if 

we sense there is a deliberate attempt to fundamentally 

change America’s value system and public policies, is to 

speak directly face to face with your legislators, both 

local and federal.  Persistent activism develops personal 

relationships, which lets elected officials know we are 

constituents of action.  

Calls can also be effective while being concise, civil, 

and direct. Each call is answered by a real person, usu-

ally an intern but perhaps your representative, and is 

logged by issue. Those calls are then compiled into re-

ports and presented to top officials and action commit-

tees. Make those calls to your legislators (both local and 

national) every single day on a new issue. 

Emails and letters are another way to contact elected 

officials; however, letters get inspected before they are 

delivered to our national legislators, making delivery 

possibly too late to make a difference.  Emails are easily 

ignored, but are also counted and logged.   

Letters, emails, and calls of appreciation are also greatly 

welcomed.  Let’s don’t forget to praise where praise is 

due.  Let’s make a vow to be doggedly watchful of what 

is going on in our places of political power, and respond.   

It is not only imperative, but patriotic. 

                                                              Andrea Targhetta 

In Memorium 

 

Remembering long time LWVCNM member Billie Pearl

-Schuler — “Billie's real passion was for books and she 

was an avid reader and supporter of public libraries.  The 

quote she kept on her fridge summed up her ideals well: 

"Good book, comfortable chair, napping cat, perfect 

day."  

 

Billie passed away at home, free of pain and surrounded 

by family and friends. Those who knew her will miss her 

loyal friendship, sense of humor, and ability to tell a 

good story.  

 

A private memorial service will be held at her home. In 

lieu of flowers, the family suggests memorial contribu-

tions be sent to The Friends of the San Francisco Public 

Library; The Friends of the Library, Albuquerque; The 

Southern Poverty Law Center; or your local humane ani-

mal shelter.  
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INSIDER TIPS FOR PHONING OR WRITING 

TO YOUR SENATOR OR REPRESENTATIVE 

"1. Give your name, city, and zip code, and say "I don't 

need a response." That way, they can quickly confirm 

you are a constituent, and that they can tally you down 

without taking the time to input you into a response da-

tabase. 

"2. PLEASE ONLY CALL YOUR OWN REPRESEN-

TATIVES! Your tally will not be marked down unless 

you can rattle off a city and zip from the state, or are 

calling from an in-state area code. I know you really 

want to give other reps a piece of your mind, but your 

call will be ignored unless you can provide a zip from 

their district. And don't try to make this up; I could often 

tell who was lying very quickly thanks to the knowledge 

of the state's geography. Exceptions to this are things 

like Paul Ryan's ACA poll which are national. 

"3. State the issue, state your position. "I am opposed to 

________." "I am in favor of _______." "I am opposed 

to banning the import of phalanges." I am in favor of a 

trade deal to lower the price of juice smoothies." That's 

it. That's all we write down so we can get a tally of who 

is in favor, who is against. It doesn't matter WHY you 

hold that opinion. The more people calling, the less de-

tail they have time to write down. Help them out by be-

ing simple and direct. This keeps calls shorter, allowing 

more callers through. 

"4. Please be nice! The people answering the phones on 

Capitol Hill already have the hardest job in DC and 

some of the lowest pay as well, and for [more than] a 

month their jobs have become absolute murder, with 

nonstop calls for 9 hours every day. Thank them for 

their hard work answering the phones, because without 

them our Senators could not represent us! 

"What does this sound like? 

"'Hi, my name is Mark, I'm a constituent from [your lo-

cation and zip code 87***], I don't need a response. I am 

opposed to banning the sale of blueberries and I encour-

age the Senator to please oppose implementation of any 

such ban. Thanks for your hard work answering the 

phones!" 

"This is how I wish every caller had phrased their mes-

sage. It makes it easier for the people answering the 

phones and takes less time and emotion than a long 

script. I know that you want to say why, but keeping it 

short and sweet helps the office answer more calls per 

hour, meaning more people get heard. The bigger the 

tally, the more powerful your voice. 
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"Also, when you're reading off the same script as 100 

other callers that day... well...they know what you're 

about to say, so you don't need to use the whole script 

for your opinion to be heard! 

"Pick one issue each day, use this format (I am in favor 

of _____ or I oppose ______), and call your 2 Senators 

and 1 Representative on their DC and State Office lines, 

and you'll be on your way to being heard. 

"Similarly—postcards. Two sentences. One issue. Be 

sure you sign your name:  New [Mexico] voter." 

Book Review  

The Invisible Gorilla: And Other Ways Our Intuitions 

Deceive Us by Christopher Chabris and Daniel 

Simons, 2010, Crown, Hardcover, 306 pages. 
 

This book by two research psychologists (Harvard and 

Cornell PhDs) is not directly related to politics and pol-

icy, but many of the points they make are relevant and if 

considered could dramatically improve both the process 

and many of the resulting policies. They identify many 

of our illusions, such as those of attention, knowledge, 

confidence, and causal reasoning. 
 

Their classic experiment had subjects watch a video of 

two basketball teams and asked them to count the num-

ber of passes by either one team or by both teams. Part 

way through the video someone in a gorilla suit walks 

onto the court, beat his chest, and walks off. Fifty per-

cent of those subjects concentrating on counting the 

passes of one team did not see the gorilla. Eighty per-

cent of those counting the passes for both teams did not 

see the gorilla. When shown the video again, they could 

not believe they missed it and estimated that very few 

people would miss it. This is the illusion of attention. 

We don’t see what we don’t expect to see, especially 

when we are concentrating on something else. A similar 

problem occurs when you ask people how familiar they 

are with common objects they say they are familiar 

with. They know how to use the object, but when you 

ask how it works and why they quickly realize that they 

really know very little about the object. A similar prob-

lem occurred when they asked people how confident 

they were of their knowledge or skill in an area. Those 

with the least knowledge and skill were the most over-

confident of their capabilities.      Continued on page 5... 



Book Review continued from page 4 é  Think about the consequences. At a congressional hearing or a political 

rally or a working group we tend to assume that the most confident person is the most credible and the best expert. 

Do we need to mention the current administration? 
 

The illusion of attention also affects our current political culture of incivility. When our opponent says something we 

disagree with, especially if it is something that is provably false, they must be lying. Not necessarily. They may not 

have seen something that we consider important and can’t imagine anyone would miss. Also the authors point out 

memory problems. We often unconsciously embellish our memories and add details and change them over time. 

They point out that many innocent people being released from prison were often convicted based on the evidence of 

very confident eyewitnesses. 

They also describe serious reasoning and logic problems. If B follows A, then A must have caused B. Also a lot of 

data, analysis, and statistics are usually trumped by a good narrative. However, we all know how valid a sample of 

one is. And if the presenter of the narrative is very confident and credible it is even worse. They spend a lot of time 

discussing the vaccination and autism issue. Even though there is no scientific evidence to support it and the original 

article has been withdrawn as fraudulent, almost 40 percent of the people still believe it with serious health conse-

quences. 
 

Another issue they address is intuition versus analysis for decision-making. They are especially critical of Malcolm 

Gladwell’s book Blink for cherry picking to make his case. The real question is when is intuition good and when is 

analysis better. They contend that if it is an emotional decision, quick intuition may be good. In fact, research shows 

that too much analysis does result in a worse decision of this type. However, if the decision is important, complex, 

and there is a lot of data to consider, a quick intuitive decision can be a disaster. And a narrative of a specific case 

when it wasn’t a disaster does not make a strong case for not doing a thorough analysis. 
 

In the last chapter they have a short article like ones you often see in the press about a hypothetical CEO. They ask 

you to consider it in term of the illusions and problems they covered in the book. Then they analyze. It is frightening 

how much of what we read is seriously flawed and how easily we accept it not recognizing the problems. 

 I would recommend this book for anyone who wants to seriously think about policy issues and avoid falling into 

mistakes and traps that are so common.                                                                                                           Olin Bray 

 


